April 22, 2013

To whom it may concern:

I, Amy Jost, Independent Administrator of the Robert L Jost, Jr. Estate and owner of 330
Jost Lane property am confirming that the two turkey houses located on the adjacent
property are not in production. They were taken out of production on or around 2003.
From 2005-2007 my late husband, Robert L Jost, Jr. removed all turkey litter from both
houses. The turkey houses have been maintained as storage facilities for hay, farm
equipment and shelter for cattle since 2007. The turkey houses will never be placed back
into production as per the termination contract with Cargill Foods, INC.

Neighbors to the North (Buck Hariston) and the East (Susie Simpson and Leroy
Stephens) of 330 Jost Lane property maintain farm land and run cattle. They contract
with other turkey farms in the area to purchase turkey litter to fertilize their fields. An
odor does appear during the fertilization process. This odor dissipates within a couple
days.

I will provide references upon request.

Sincerely,

Pz mE

S
Independent Administrator Robert L Jost, Jr. Estate
Owner of 330 Jost Lane



